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Japan Helps Da Nang Obstetrics and Pediatrics 

Hospital Train Nurses and Midwives  

(Dân trí) - Today, Mar. 12, Da Nang Obstetrics and Pediatrics Hospital opens a 

training course for its newly recruited nurses and midwives. The training is conducted 

by nurses and midwives of the hospital that have just been trained in Japan. 

Accordingly, this is the first ever training course conducted right at the hospital. There 

are 150 trainees who are divided into 6 different classes. Contents of the training course 

concentrate on hospital antiseptic topics, nursing activity management, post-surgery care 

and scientific patient record noting among others.  

 
Nurses and midwives attending the on-the-spot training course opened at Da Nang 

Obstetrics and Pediatrics Hospital in the afternoon of Mar. 3/12. 

This is an activities conducted under Project on “Systematic Training for Nurses and 

Midwives of Da Nang Hospital". Upon a proposal from Kobe International Cooperation 

and Communication Center (Japan), Japan International Cooperation Agency (JICA) 

sponsors the project with funding worth nearly VND 8 billion.  



According to plan, project implementation has been done from Apr. 2012 to Mr. 2015. 

Japanese health experts, including nurses and midwives from well-known Japanese 

hospitals and lecturers from different universities, will assist program planning, training 

implementation at Da Nang Obstetrics and Pediatrics Hospital. At the same time, Da 

Nang Obstetrics and Pediatrics Hospital will send chief nurses and midwives to Japan for 

training, practice and upgrade of their specialized skills twice a year.  

MA. Tran Dinh Vinh, Director of Da Nang Obstetrics and Pediatrics Hospital reveals: 

"During a period of 3 years (2012 - 2015), we will dispatch 36 "core" nurses and 

midwives of the hospital to Japan for training and experience exchange with Japanese 

experts. After having been trained overseas, trainees will be responsible for disseminating 

what they have learnt and conduct re-training for newly recruited nurses and midwives of 

the hospital, multiplying the force of capable nurses and midwives for better services to 

the mother and the child.  

The first training course, opened today at the hospital (Mar. 12) is conducted by the very 

first batches of nurses and midwives that have been sent for training in Japan with 

assistance and consultation from Japanese experts.  

Posted by: Khanh Hien. 

 


